Indian Affairs Committee

New York Yearly Meeting
Religious Society of Friends
Fall 2010

Dear Friends,
At Summer Sessions 2010 the Indian Affairs Committee presented a minute calling for the repudiation of the Doctrine of Discovery and also calling for the United States to reverse its position on the United Nations Declaration on the Rights of Indigenous Peoples. The United States was one of four countries that refused to support this Declaration. Three of those four countries have since come to stand in support of the Declaration, leaving only one country—the United States—yet to do so.
The minute presented to Yearly Meeting sessions was brought by the Indian Affairs Committee to Witness Coordinating Committee, which carried it forward to the Yearly Meeting. A very similar minute originated in Syracuse Monthly Meeting and was brought to Farmington-Scipio Regional Meeting in the spring.
The issues of the Doctrine of Discovery and the United Nations Declaration on the Rights of Indigenous Peoples, while they may seem “in the past” or removed from us, are actually core to many issues facing us today. Therefore, any call to approve such a minute cannot be undertaken lightly. The Indian Affairs Committee asked that the minute first be read for consideration at Summer Sessions, so that Friends in monthly meetings would have time to thoughtfully and prayerfully consider the minute and learn more about the issues involved.
This mailing includes the minute plus some background information that helps clarify how these issues might affect Indigenous peoples, governments, the environment, business and industry, and our daily lives. We ask that you read and consider these materials. We ask that people from your meeting who attend Summer Sessions will come prepared to act upon this minute on the floor of meeting for worship with a concern for business at Silver Bay in July 2011. It may help to consider these queries:
1. What do Friends need to understand about the Doctrine of Discovery and the UN Declaration on the Rights of Indigenous Peoples?
2. Do we understand the implications that repudiating the Doctrine of Discovery and adopting the UN Declaration on the Rights of Indigenous Peoples will have on the lives of Indigenous peoples and on our own daily lives?

3. Can we as Friends begin to strengthen, rebuild, and vastly change our relationships around the world?

If any monthly meeting is interested in having a more in-depth discussion about these issues, you can request a visit from members of the Indian Affairs Committee. One or more persons from the committee have stepped forward to be of service to NYYM by offering to come begin this conversation with you, travelling to monthly meetings and worship groups when invited.
In Peace,
Sybil Perry and Ann Schillinger, Coclerks

